TOWN OF UNION BRIDGE
WORK SESSION
October 5, 2020

The Council held a work session meeting on October 5, 2020. at 6:30 p.m., via GoToMeeting teleconference. Notice of the
teleconferenced meeting was given by posting the agenda at the Town Hall, on the Town's website, and provision to the Carroll County
Times. Those present were Mayor, Perry L. Jones Jr.; Donald Wilson: Ellen Cutsail: Laura Conaway; Amy Kalin; Edgar Wentz; and Clerk
Treasurer, Dawn Metcalf.

MISCELLANEQUS DISCUSSION

-Over the years the Town has accumulated a lot of important maps. With limited space in the Town Hall, there is no place to store the
maps. After discussion, the council office is not used so the Mayor and Council were in agreement to get rid of the Council office, move
the Mayor into that office and to construct a map room in the Mayor’s old office. The Clerk-Treasurer and Mike Reynolds will be
researching prices for map drawers and a countertop work space.

-Clerk-Treasurer spoke to Alan Smolin about the couch that is sitting on the sidewalk in front of his rental property. Mr. Smolin said it
would be removed by week’s end.

DONALD WILSON

-Donald informed Councilmember Edgar Wentz about a tree that is dead at the Community Center. Mr. Wilson asked Mr. Wentz if he
could get a price to have the tree removed. Mr. Wentz agreed.

-Community Center parking lot improvements continue to move forward.

ELLEN CUTSAIL
-Ellen has been trying to contact someone concerning the debris on George Keeney's property.

AMY KALIN
-Amy Kalin reported that she hasn’t received any calls for water/sewer issues.

LAURA CONAWAY
-Ms. Conaway would like to decorate the trees at the Town Square using different colored lights for other special events and holidays.
Councilmember Amy Kalin will contact Brian Colussy to see how many purple lights were purchased for Drug Awareness month.

EDGAR WENTZ
-Mr. Wentz reported that he received a phone call that there may be a water leak at 32 N. Main St. Clerk-Treasurer will have Ken Black
look at it first thing Tuesday moring.

MAYOR JONES

-Mayor Jones reported that MML’s fall virtual conference will start on Thursday, October 8, 2020.

-Mayor Jones reported that Flood Zone Market Place and Brewery will be having a Marine Corps Birthday Party event on November 7,
2020.

The October council meeting will be held on October 26, 2020.
The November work session will be held on November 9, 2020.
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